
Notes for the meeting of the Hoyland Milton and Rockingham joint Ward Alliance 
Held on Wednesday 23rd November 2022 

Present Apologies 
Cllr Nicola Sumner  Rockingham Ward (Chair) Cllr David White Rockingham Ward 
Cllr Robin Franklin Hoyland Milton Ward Cllr Tim Shepherd Hoyland Milton 

Ward 
Cllr Mick Stowe Hoyland Milton Ward Ian Warhurst Hemingfield 

Action Group 
Cllr Chris Lamb Rockingham Ward Caroline Reeves Bernslai Homes 
Charlotte Moulds BMBC CDO 

 

  
Lorraine Hunter Age UK    
Paul Noble Jump Environmental Group  Absent (No Apologies) 
Judith Moore Jump Environmental Group    
Gary Donald Jump Allotment Society    
Rev. Chapman St Mary’s Church    
Julie Phillips Birdwell Community Group    
Brian Clarke Birdwell Community Group    

Janet Cartwright Friends of Elsecar Park    
     
     

 
1.         Welcome and Introductions 
 The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
2.           Notes from the Ward Alliance meeting held on 20th September 2022 
The notes from the previous meeting were agreed as a true record of the meeting. 
Members indicated that Jump WMC may need a new defibrillator. CM to check. 
Neil Spencer invited to become a member of the ward alliance. CM to chase. 
 
3. Pecuniary and Non-pecuniary interest 
Jump Environmental Group WAF – Judith & Paul  
 
4.  Update on current project/s 
Defibs 
Installed: 
1x to be installed on the exterior of the Hill Crest Community Centre 
Awaiting Installation date: 
1x to be installed on the exterior of The Travellers pub (still in discussions)  
1x to be installed on the exterior of the Cloughs Community Centre 
1x outside casing to be installed on the exterior of Jump WMC to accommodate their currently 
indoor defib (still in discussions) 
1x additional to be installed at the BP Garage at Birdwell services which has been funded by a third 
party sponsor 
 
MMIYP Roadshows 
Budget of £400 per ward to be used. All agreed for events to be after Christmas. 1x event per ward. 
 
5.  Ward Alliance Budget = £7,152.69 
- Healthy Holidays = £750.05 



- Christmas = £2,576.91 
- Wellbeing Events = £427.32 
- Hanging Baskets = £8,781.83 
(Baskets for Hemingfield & Jump to come out) 
- Defibs = £1,527.00 
 
6.  Ward Alliance Applications 
- Owd Martha’s Yard Christmas Event – £192.94 - Approved in full 
- Jump Environmental Group Christmas Event - £940.00 - Approved in full 
- Birdwell & Hoyland Methodist Chapel - Level-Up Gaming Club £900.00 - Approved in full 
- Winter Wellbeing Events - £3,000 - Approved in full 
 
7.  Ward Alliance Applications in the Pipeline 
- Community Training Programme – All ward alliance members agreed this would be good to look in 
to and provide additional support to community groups. 
 
8. Any Other Business 
- CM to circulate Lorraine’s email to whole group.  
- CM to circulate updated WAF and Barnsley Better Bond apps to all group.  
- CM to circulate SYFAB details and Lorna Lewis’s Email.  
- PN raised a query regarding Twigg’s work in Jump Cemtery and asked the Chair and CM to please 
investigate as to whether the work was done – CM to speak to area team and gain more info. 
- PN raised query on Jump WMC being fit for purpose – CM to investigate.  
- Jump Christmas Light Switch On to take place on 1st Dec 6pm onwards. 
 
9. Date of the next meeting – 1st Feb 2023  


